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[ PPA OPERATIONS MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO.
09-2009, December 09, 2009 ]

SECOND TRANCHE INCREASE ON CARGO-RELATED CHARGES FOR
FOREIGN CONTAINERIZED AND NON-CONTAINERIZED CARGOES
AT SOUTH HARBOR AND MANILA INTERNATIONAL CONTAINER
TERMINAL (MICT)

Pursuant to PPA Memorandum Circular (MC) No. 24-2009 dated November 27,
2009, the Second Tranche increase of Seven Percent (7%) (equivalent to a 15%
total increase over the previous cargo handling tariff and not compounded) on
cargo-related charges for foreign containerized and non-containerized cargoes at
South Harbor and MICT is to be implemented effective January 1, 2010.

In connection with the said MC, attached™ is the revised schedule of cargo handling
tariff (as of January 1, 2010) for South Harbor and MICT.

Adopted: 09 Dec. 2009

(SGD.) LEOPOLDO F. BUNGUBUNG
AGM for Operations

* Text Available at Office of the National Administrative Register, U.P. Law Complex,
Diliman, Quezon City
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